Contact: Phil Hodgson Direct Tel: 03000 265837

Fax:

email: phil.hodgson@durham.gov.uk

Your ref: Our ref:



Mrs A Brinton
Red Rose Primary School
York Terrace
Chester-le-Street
DH3 3NA

18th December 2018

Dear Angela

Re: excellent standard of education at Red Rose Primary School

Local authority officers have spent time this term analysing outcomes from all County Durham's primary and secondary schools, against a range of key value added measures and particularly looking at the percentage of pupils exceeding expected standards.

I wanted to write to you and acknowledge the exceptional outcomes that your school has brought about. This is obviously a combination of the hard work and commitment of you, your leaders, governors and staff, as well as the effort and application of your pupils. You all need to be congratulated. I am writing only a limited number of these letters, and your school certainly deserves to receive one.

This is a turbulent time for schools, with future funding challenges, and seemingly constant expectations on schools to cover many functions that formerly would have been delivered by other services and organisations. In this context, your achievement is even more impressive.

Please pass on my thanks and congratulations to all staff and pupils, and I hope you all have a restful and enjoyable Christmas break. The contribution you make is important for your community and for the whole County – please keep up the good work.

Yours sincerely,

Margaret W. Whellans

Margaret Whellans Corporate Director of Children and Young People's Services

Children and Young People's Services

Durham County Council, County Hall, Durham DH1 5UJ

Main Telephone 03000 260 000